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October 14, 2018 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are invited 

to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you leave today 

and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete one of the pew 

cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and fellowship time follow the 

service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark the 

beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer and 

inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger.  The room is unstaffed and can be accessed via the hallway from the 

narthex.  A speaker in the nursery will allow you to listen to the service. You 

are also welcome to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a noisy child; 

it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need assistance.   

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays of the 

month and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. Guests, if you are 

a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus as Savior and have been 

instructed in the meaning and use of the Lord’s Supper, you are invited to 

come to the altar. If you prefer grape juice to wine, take a cup from the center 

of the communion tray. We also have gluten-free wafers available. If you 

desire a gluten-free wafer, ask the server. May the body and blood of Jesus, present in 

the bread and wine, be a blessing to you. There are times during the service when you 

will be asked to stand if you are able. Please feel free to remain seated if standing is 

difficult. 

 

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants Today – October 14, 2018  

Greeter George Abele 

Usher Bob & Kay Glathar 

Reader Margaret Phillpott 

Children’s Message  Concordia University Sunday 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Brunch: Peggy Krueger, Rick Durling  

Fellowship: Lindy Young, Margaret Phillpott, Joyce Long, Jan Skaar 

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen      

Volunteers for October 21, 2018 – LWML Sunday 

Greeter Stella Guenther 

Usher Joyce Long, Jani Burton, Kay Glathar, Sally Stouder, Peggy Krueger 

Reader Lindy Young 

Children’s Message   

Flowers  Baker (44th Anniversary) 

Fellowship Hosts Margaret Phillpott & Joyce Long 

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen      

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar for the Week of October 14 

SUN – 10/14  8:30 AM  Choir Practice 

9:45 AM  Sunday School 

    11:00 AM Worship 

TUES – 10/16  9:00 AM  MVWC Women’s Bible Study 

    11:00 AM  Rotary Meeting 

12:00 PM  Rotary Luncheon 

7:00 PM  Council Meeting 

WED – 10/17  7:30 AM  Eat, Chat Pray 

    1:00 PM   BLOOD DRIVE 

THURS – 10/18  7:00 AM  Men @ Imagine 

    12:00 PM  Chamber Lunch 

SAT – 10/20  2:00 PM  Family Gathering for Dementia   

       Warriors  Group 

 

 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

MONDAY – OFFICE CLOSED 

Tuesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Wednesday – Pastor Away 

Thursday – Pastor Away 
Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

BAZAAR NOTE: Here are some dates to save. 

 CRAFT AND GRANNY ITEMS: Start bringing Oct. 29 deadline is Nov. 

7.       

 COOKES AND GOODIES: Bring Nov. 9 or before 9:00 A.M. on Nov. 

10.                                    

Please label your items so we know for sure where you want them to go.  Kay 

will be putting out information on the baskets.  The quilt to be raffled will be 

ready to sell tickets on this week (Sept. 24). We need a volunteer to take the 

monies for this. Please step forward if you're interested. The tickets will sell 

for $2 a piece or 3 for $5.00 dollars.   Many hands make light work.  There is 

plenty of room to sign up to help the day of sale.                     Jani    

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE will be held at Peace Lutheran Church on October 

17, 2018 starting at 1:00 PM.  We need a few volunteers to run the Canteen 

area and of course we are always in need of Cookies!!  Homemade cookies 

are requested but if you are pressed for time please feel free to bring store 

bought treats for those folks who are donating!   

BASKETS FOR THE BAZAAR: Maybe you don’t feel talented enough to make 

something for our Fall Bazaar. Would you consider sponsoring a basket? You 

get the items for a basket, and I’ll put them together and wrap them. Use your 

imagination! These are just a few ideas to 

get you started:  

 Coffee Basket, Spa Basket, Dorm 

Basket, Wine Basket, Baby Boy or 

Girl Basket, Taste of Italy Basket, 

Chocolate Lovers Basket, 

Breakfast Basket, OSU Basket, 

Doggie Basket, Get Well Soon 

Basket 

  

When you have your items ready, put them 

in a bag and bring them to church. I will 

include a list of the items in the basket when I prepare it. If you have a basket, 

include it; but I would be happy to provide the basket for you. No need to 



include ribbon or wrap. I will take care of that for you. Please get your items 

to church by Sunday, October 28. Thank you! 

 

DATES TO KEEP IN MIND  

OCTOBER 17 – Blood Drive in the Fellowship Hall.  Please see Ellen Holroyd  

or Marilyn Schmidt if you would like instructions to sign up  

for a time.  As always, we will need some yummy homemade 

cookies for the donors.  

OCTOBER 19 – 4 PM CPR Class.  Please RSVP to Callie.  Class is capped off at  

   16 people.  

OCTOBER 28 –SPECIAL FELLOWSHIP PROVIDED…ALL FOOD WILL BE   

 PREPPED  AHEAD OF TIME. DO NOT WORRY ABOUT BRINGING EXTRA  

 ITEMS. 

OCTOBER 29 – Start bringing craft items and Granny’s Attic items to the  

   church.  DEADLINE: November 7. 

 
 


